
 

Municipality of Northern Bruce Peninsula 
Council Meeting Highlights 

October 10, 2023 
 
The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Special Council Meeting held on 
October 10, 2023: 

• Council participated in an Emergency Management Workshop conducted by Fire 
Chief, Jack Burt. 

The following is a summary of the proceedings of the Council Meeting held on October 
10, 2023: 

• Council approved the minutes of the Council Meeting from September 25, 2023. 
• Council approved the transfer of Rescue 17 to the Public Works Department. 
• Council approved the removal of the Holding “H” Zone at 67 Almack Beach 

Laneway. 
• Council approved the negotiation and registration of a No Demand for Services 

Site Plan Control Agreement for 67 Almack Beach Laneway. 
• Council accepted the proposal from Ball Constructions Ltd. To provide Pre-

construction and Construction Management Services for the Lion’s Head 
Community Centre Redevelopment Project in the amount of $1,121,220.00 + 
HST. 

• Council received a report from the Clerk regarding a Ontario Provincial Police 
Detachment Board Proposal Update. 

• Council approved the cancellation of the January 22, 2024, Council meeting due 
to the Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) Conference. 

• Council received a report from the Chief Administrative Officer regarding the 
Northern Bruce Peninsula Fire Service Review.  

o It was noted that a Special Council meeting will be scheduled at a later 
date to discuss Fire Services. 

• Council approved the minutes of the Cemetery Committee Meeting from October 
4, 2023.  

• Council received the approved Accounts Payable Voucher for September 2023, 
in the amount of $4,433,700.22. 



• Mayor McIver inquired regarding an update on the resurfacing of the Lion’s Head 
Tennis Court. 

o Parks and Facilities Manager, Mark Coleman, noted that the agreement 
with the Bluewater District Schoolboard has expired. He further noted that 
a new draft agreement has been requested by the Municipality. 

• Council received several correspondence items as information. 
• Council supported a request from Waterloo MPP, Catherine Fife regarding 

support for Bill 2, Fixing Long-term Care Amendment Act (Till Death Do Us Part), 
2022. 

• Council noted and filed a Resolution from the County of Brant regarding 
Guaranteed Livable Income. 

• Council supported the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Housing Task 
Force Recommendations selected by staff. 

• Council approved four by-laws: A Deeming By-law, a By-law to removal the 
Holding (H) Zone from 100 Old Woman’s River Road, a By-law to remove the 
Holding (H) Zone from 67 Almack Beach Laneway, and a Confirmatory By-law. 

Council Meeting Highlights are provided in this format for convenience only and are not 
approved Council Meeting Minutes. For a more detailed description of the meeting, 
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